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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP

(USUCON)

SPECIAL MEETING

26 March 2003

9.30-10.15am

MINUTES

	Present

Professor Richmond, (Chair), Antony Blackshaw, Moira Collett, Hannah Essex, Rachel Fletcher, Ashvina Lockmun, Gareth Oughton
	

	
	

	By Invitation 
Andrew Connolly, Director of Finance, Lee Burton, Income Accountant

Janet Bunker, Membership Services Manager Students’ Union
	

	
	

	Apologies for absence


Registrar and Secretary, President of the Students’ Union, Sports Federation President
	

	
	

	MINUTES
	

	
	

	As this was a special meeting, minutes of the previous meeting were not considered
	30/2003

	
	

	MATTERS ARISING 
	

	
	

	Not applicable
	31/2003

	
	

	TUITION FEES – proposals to modify terms
	

	The Students’ Union representatives outlined their concerns about the proposal submitted to Finance and Strategy Committee to introduce a withdrawal fee of £250 for International Students and to make changes to the fee discount arrangements for students paying fees in advance. It was felt that these proposals discriminated against international students
	32/2003

	1) Withdrawal fee
	

	
	

	The Director of Finance explained the background to the proposals.  It had been suggested that authorities in Southern India would issue fast track visas to students if the university, in which they had secured a place, took a hard line in terms of charging fees up-front and having an ungenerous fee refund policy for those who withdraw. The idea was to reduce the risk of ‘bogus’ students gaining entry into the UK. However, internally the University decided it could not implement such a policy but the question raised the issue of whether a withdrawal fee should be charged. It was acknowledged that it was not practical to charge such a fee to home and EU students.  The intention of introducing a withdrawal fee would be to improve efficiency of systems and not to gain extra income for the University. It was noted that the University incurred costs (both actual and opportunity costs) when students withdrew.
	33/2003

	
	

	After some discussion the Director of Finance agreed to recommend to Budget Sub-Committee that the proposal to introduce a withdrawal fee for 2003-4 academic year should be abandoned.
	34/2003

	2) Early payment discount and instalment charges
	

	
	

	The proposal to increase the early payment charge from £125 to £175 for fees over £6000 and to introduce a new £50 discount for fees between £2800 and £6000 was discussed.  It was noted that the current charge (£125 for fees over £5000) had been in place for nine years.  It was further noted that this discount combined with a charge of £125 to pay by instalments and created a clear incentive for students to pay fees up front. There were significant advantages to the University in terms of cash flow and processing if fees were paid in advance. 
	35/2003

	
	

	The Students’ Union representatives expressed concerns that the proposal disproportionately disadvantaged International students some of whom were funded in instalments. It was virtually impossible for such students to pay fees in advance regardless of the level of the incentive to do so.
	36/2003

	
	

	The Chair pointed out that setting of fees was not within the powers of USUCON but the responsibility of other committees in the University.  After a further discussion the Director of Finance agreed to propose to Budget Sub-Committee that the fee discounts and instalment charges for 2003-4 be set as follows

Early Payment Discount

Fees £2800- £6000-discount £50 (new)

Fees over £6000- discount £175 (previously £125)

Installment Fee

Fees £2800- £6000-fee £50 (new)

Fees over £6000- fee £100 (previously £125)
	37/2003

	
	

	It was agreed that the operation of the charges would be monitored and reviewed during 2003-4.  The Director of Finance would consider the practicality of a sliding scale of fees and discounts for the future.
	38/2003

	
	


Rachel Fletcher

Secretary to Committee

28/03/03
